[image: ]Meeting Minutes of
December 14, 2023


 PCAC MINUTES
2

Per Open Meeting Law requirements, an in-person meeting of the Permanent Citizens Advisory Committee (PCAC) was convened at 2 Broadway at 12:00 pm on Thursday, December 14, 2023. Members of the public and Council members unable to attend were present via Zoom. There was no quorum for the meeting.
 
Member Attendance
Gerard Bringmann (Chair)						Present
Andrew Albert (Vice Chair)						Present 
Randolph Glucksman (Vice Chair)					Present 
Francena Amparo (MNRCC)						Absent
Richard Cataggio (MNRCC)				         		Absent
Rosalind Clay Carter (MNRCC)					Present
Francis T. Corcoran (MNRCC)					Absent
Stuart Goldstein (NYCTRC)						Absent 
Peter Gorry (LIRRCC)						Absent
Christopher Greif (NYCTRC)						Present 
Marisol Halpern (NYCTRC)						Absent
Karen D. Hamilton (NYCTRC)					Present— virtual
Cicely Harris (NYCTRC)						Absent
Sharon King Hoge (NYCTRC)					Present
Trudy L. Mason (NYCTRC)						Present
Scott R. Nicholls (NYCTRC)						Present— virtual
Bryan Peranzo (LIRRCC)				          		Absent
Larry Rubinstein (LIRRCC)						Present— virtual
Michael Stanton (MNRCC)						Present
Burton M. Strauss, Jr. (NYCTRC)					Present
Christy Tolbert (LIRRCC)						Absent 
Walter Zullig (MNRCC)						Present 

Staff Attendance
Lisa Daglian (Executive Director)					Present 
Kara Gurl (Planning & Advocacy Manager) 				Present
Jack Connors (Research & Communications Assoc.)		Present
Jessica Spezio (Administrative Assistant)				Present— virtual
	
Non-member Attendance
	Name

Carl Weisbrod
Juliette Michaelson
John McCarthy
David Kupferberg
William Stanford Jr.
Michael Amabile 
Jason Anthony
Alex Marinides
Matty W. Buchys-Hyland
Stacey Frances
	Affiliation

Chair, TMRB
MTA
MTA
Concerned citizen
Concerned citizen
Concerned citizen
Concerned citizen
Sem Kreuger’s office
Concerned citizen
Concerned citizen



	
Not Approved- Agenda for December 14, 2023 meeting
Not Approved- Minutes for September 14, 2023 meeting
(Due to lack of in person quorum— Unofficial Meeting) 


LIRRCC December Chair’s Report: 

* Things have been relatively quiet on the LIRR, as Acting President Rob Free settles into his new position. 
 
* Last month the LIRR continued to tweak the train schedules with mixed reviews. In response to a number of complaints regarding the new schedule on the Port Washington branch, the LIRR quickly made further adjustments to the new schedule. While LIRR schedules continue to be a work in progress, it's encouraging to know that Senior Management continues to monitor ridership trends and make adjustments when necessary.
 
* Food & beverages are becoming more available to commuters, as shops are beginning to open on the LIRR Concourse at Penn Station. 
 
* On December 1st, I had the privilege of serving on a Transit Panel at an event held by Vision Long Island. Representatives from the LIRR, NICE & Suffolk County Transit were also on the panel to update attendees on mass transit on Long Island.
 
* We’ve learned that bids are due for East River Tunnel repairs, with an award expected in the first quarter of 2024. Total rebuild of both tubes will start with tube 2 in August or September with work going for 13 months, then an additional 3 months of outages for cleanup and additional work before work begins on tube 1 for another 13 months. Penn Reconstruction and Penn Expansion are also moving along, including discussion of next steps for the 8th Avenue entrance.


MNRCC December Chair’s Report: 

· At 9:45 AM, Saturday, October 21, Hudson Line service suffered another major service disruption in when mudslide from land above the tracks south of Scarborough, came crashing down onto the right-of-way.
· Service was immediately suspended until Metro-North personnel could assess the damage.  Soon hourly service was restored in two sections: Poughkeepsie to Croton-Harmon and Tarrytown to GCT.  A very limited bus bridge was instituted between Croton-Harmon and Tarrytown, and service advisories requested that riders use the Harlem Line and the local BEE Line bus system.
· In recent years major storms caused a landslide north of the Greystone Station and flooding destroyed trackage north of the Dobbs Ferry Station.  Those events caused serious reductions in the service that could be provided for many months.
· A press release that was issued later in the day contained aerial photos showing a significant portion of the back yard of a large home on Country Club Lane South had separated and fell down onto the Metro-North tracks, leaving only Track 3, the one closest to the Hudson River, usable.  Amtrak service was likewise suspended.
· By Sunday afternoon, Metro-North crews had worked successfully, around-the-clock, to clear 350 cubic yards of soil and debris and 250 cubic yards of rock and cement walls from two of the tracks.  Crews were breaking apart the rock walls to reincorporate segments to help stabilize the slope where the mudslide occurred, and they are repositioning other segments to the shore side of the Hudson Line, transforming it into “rip-rap” that stabilizes the coastline alongside the rail line.
· It took only 43 hours of continuous hard work to provide a near normal service on Monday.  Only two AM and two PM trains out of a total of 158 daily trains were canceled.
· Congratulations once again to the phenomenal work that Metro-North’s employees did once again.

Annually, on Veterans Day, or the day prior, as took place this year, I attended the Metro-North Veterans ceremony along with my grandchildren.  This event takes place below the East Balcony (where the Apple Store is located).  The MTA PD Pipes and Drums Group along with MTA PD Officer Volpe provided the music.  A local Veterans Group provided an honor guard and bugler


NYCTRC December Chair’s Report: 
 

· ASE will replace ABLE bus cameras starting in May. It will be capturing footage on the bus lane and the adjacent lane to it. 
· New ridership records
· Re-use of vacant retail space in stations 
· Real-time subway maps will now show current service diversions and changes in real time. 

Presentation: by Carl Weisbrod, chair, Traffic Mobility Review Board and Juliette Michaelson, Deputy Chief, MTA External Relations and TMRB liaison 

View presentation with Q&A here: https://youtu.be/_AUjg9rJisY?t=561

Carl discussed the principles guiding the TMRB’s recommendations on the details of congestion pricing. He emphasized the importance of considering the needs of both mass transit users and car commuters, aiming for equity and the need to minimize exemptions to keep the cost low for most drivers. The TMRB recommendations included charging $15 for most private cars only upon entering the CBD— not leaving the CBD. Exemptions are limited to essential vehicles like commuter buses and municipal trucks. The discount will be 75% after 9 pm until 5 am and there will be a $5 crossing credit for the crossings directly entering the CBD. 

Andrew asked how the FHV trips within the CBD will be identified so they can be charged. Juliette advised that TLC uses GPS to track taxis and FHVs, which is currently used for the first phase of congestion pricing tolling.

Trudy inquired about a credit for GW Bridge users and Carl responded that only the bridges that directly enter the CBD will receive credits.
Rosalind asked what the discount is for trucks? Small trucks pay $24 with a $12 credit and Large trucks pay $36 with a $20 credit across eligible bridges and tunnels. The nighttime tolls would be cheaper by 75% after 9pm. 
Larry asked about congested roads like the Cross Bronx Expressway and if traffic would get worse. Carl and Juliette shared that the MTA evaluated traffic around the region in the MTA’s Environmental Assessment and found that based on mitigation measures, modeling shows it won’t happen. 

Trudy asked about getting to medical appointments and hospitals. She was informed that many of these trips are reimbursable by insurance. Carl added that ambulances and emergency vehicles have never been slower than right now, and this will help speed up trips, making it easier for people to get to many medical appointments and hospitals.

Karen asked why the toll is full price until 9 pm and also on the weekends. Juliette explained that based on the data on drivers by the hour, traffic starts really early and doesn’t end until late in the evening hours. As for the weekends, it doesn’t change much as there is just as much traffic congestion on Saturdays.  


Executive Director update: 

· Continued effort in search of an Associate Director 
· OMNY report recommendations on fare discounts and options are moving forward 
· Legislative work with Albany 


Old Business: 

· Printed Timetables

New Business:

None 


	Adjourned



YouTube link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_AUjg9rJisY

Action Items:

None

The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Lisa Daglian
Executive Director 
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